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YEAR 12 GEOGRAPHY FIELD TRIP  

Thursday 3rd November, HSC Geography partici-

pated in their ‘Ecosystems at Risk’ compulsory 

field study to Dorrigo National Park Rainforest 

Centre, focusing on their next major case study, 

and complementing the work done so far on the 

functioning and vulnerability of ecosystems. They 

had the opportunity to examine the world’s oldest 

and most diverse rainforest ecosystem; its geo-

graphical location, extent and attitude; and the 

effects of biophysical interactions, human impacts 

and contemporary management practices. 

It was great to be able to question a representative of the management au-

thority about the global significance of the site, possible future impacts, and 

the strategies for managing these. We were also extremely fortunate 

to see a number of Australian Lyrebirds up close and observe their 

habits. We had stunning weather for the day, if a little cooler than 

expected, and skies were clear creating a picture-perfect view of the 

escarpment and out to the coast. Students now have to complete a 

field study report and prepare for an in-class writing task discussing 

the stresses, impacts and management of this fragile ecosystem. 
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Over ten years ago, Woolgoolga High School was work-

ing with the Woolgoolga and Northern Beaches Cham-

ber of Commerce on some incredibly ambitious plans to 

enrich the lives of young people in our school. Our 

Woolgoolga Careers Day was one of those ideas and it 

became reality in no time. Businesses and Professionals 

from the Northern Beaches Chamber have worked to-

gether to mentor over a thousand students throughout 

that time, guiding them towards and through their ca-

reers. 

When we started to talk about a Multi-Purpose Facility 

across the Highway (as it was then), the dream was am-

bitious. The end result is nothing short of spectacular.  

The Wiigulga Sports Complex has it’s open day this Sat-

urday 3rd December, starting at 10am. Come along and 

see the facilities. This adds a whole new dimension to 

our community and facilities that Woolgoolga High 

school will be tapping into.  

Our Year 6 to 7 Orientation Day was held this Tuesday 

and was an absolute success. It was an absolute pleas-

ure to host these new students, their parents and pri-

mary school teachers. One day to get a bit more of a 

feel for High School and explore the exciting opportuni-

ties on offer. The mini lessons were exciting, engaging 

and educational. Well done to Josie Athorn, Year Advi-

sor Yr7 2023 and the whole team who put this day to-

gether. 

Our Agriculture Show team went to the Dorrigo Show 

last Saturday. What a great team, they are learning the 

ropes of raising showing and judging and with each 

show they build on their expertise. The show team 

came away with a couple of blue sashes and another 

unforgettable day. 

From the Principal’s Desk 

“Our Year 6 to 7 Orientation Day was held this Tuesday and was an absolute success. It 

was an absolute pleasure to host these new students, their parents and primary school 

teachers. One day to get a bit more of a feel for High School and explore the exciting op-

portunities on offer. The mini lessons were exciting, engaging and educational. “ 

Year 8 and 9 went to their Reward Excursions this 

week. To be eligible for representation and excur-

sions, students need to attend, wear uniform and 

behave. All reports are of a great time with their 

classmates. A well-deserved, rewarding experience. 

Many Year 10 are out on work experience. Our stu-

dents benefit greatly from the support given by our 

local business community and we are grateful to all 

of the employers who have volunteered their time 

and experience to helping our students explore 

their career options. Well done to our careers team 

of Chris Hansen, David Youman, Emma Darbin and 

Craig Rutledge. Our students are fortunate to have 

such an experienced, dedicated support team be-

hind them for their career and further education 

guidance. I know that many of these Year 10 stu-

dents will have experiences that they will remem-

ber for the rest of their life and some will have op-

portunities that will change their lives. 

There are many great things happening for our stu-

dents at Woolgoolga High School. It is a fantastic 

school supported by a magnificent community. 

Ours is a fantastic school in a magnificent part of 

the world. Woolgoolga High School students are 

truly fortunate. 

Mr Iain Henderson  

Relieving Principal 
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COMING EVENTS 

Mon 28 Nov to Fri 
9 Dec 

Year 10 Work Experience 

Tue 13 Dec Annual Presentation Assembly 
9.30am 

Wed  7 Dec  Attendance reward excursion  

Fri 9 Dec  Yr 9 SMILE training day  

Wed 14 Dec to Fri 
16 Dec  

Activity Days  

Fri 16 Dec Last day for students 

Sat 17 Dec School Musical 6.30pm  

Mon 19 Dec Staff Development Day 

Tue 20 Dec Staff Development Day 

Fri 27 Jan 2023 Staff Development Day 

Mon 30 Jan 2023 Staff Development Day  

Tues 31 Jan 2023 Year 7, 11 & 12 Return to School  

Wed 1st Feb 
2023 

Year 8, 9 & 10 Return to School  

P&C 

Outcomes from the Woolgoolga High School P&C Meeting 

held on Wednesday 9 November: 

 Canteen prices have increased on bought products (e.g. 

milk, confectionary) due to product price increases. 

 Thank you to all the school staff ordering fresh lunches 

daily from the school canteen 

 The P&C has agreed to fund shirts for the school’s Agri-

cultural Show Team student members 

 Yondr phone pouch inspections have been occurring at 

school during Week 5 and Week 6 

 The use of smart watches by students to pay for canteen 

purchases is not permitted. Canteen purchases must be 

paid via cash or EFTPOS card. 

 Three of the school’s science labs will soon be upgraded 

(Lab 3, 4 &5). This upgrade is expected to commence in 

the Christmas school holidays and will take around 14 

weeks to complete. 

 A new demountable classroom will be available for 

learning support for the start of Term 1, 2023 

 

Thank you to all our P&C members who have attended 

meetings this year, particularly our members who have chil-

dren completing their schooling journey at Woolgoolga High 

School in 2022 which include Mrs Hart, Ms Black and Ms 

Watson (P&C Secretary). We look forward to welcoming new 

P&C members in 2023. 

SCHOOL UNIFORMS   
A school uniform provides our students with a sense of belonging to Woolgoolga High School and helps to 

create a strong identity in our community. Uniform also assists us in keeping students safe. Being able to 

clearly see who is part of our student school community and who is not is essential. All students are ex-

pected to consistently wear their correct school uniform. Financial assistance may be available for families 

experiencing financial difficulties to purchase the school uniform. 

SCHOOL UNIFORM DONATIONS   

For those heading into Senior Years or Leaving our School, we 

would greatly appreciate Sports shorts and School polo shirts in 

good condition which are no longer needed will also be gratefully 

accepted at the front office to replenish our stock. 
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SCHOOL ATTENDANCE EXCURSION 

Students who have achieved  a high level of school attendance this year are being invited to attend an excursion to 
The Big Banana Fun Park on Wednesday 7 December as a reward for maintaining great attendance across 
2022. Students will get to enjoy The Big Banana’s Water Park and Ice Skating Rink. Those students with between 90-
94% school attendance this year will pay only a $15 fee for the excursion, and students who have achieved a school 
attendance level of 95% and above for the 2022 year will have their excursion fully paid for by the school. Notes have 
been sent home this week to successful students, and payments will need to be made by Monday 5 December. The 
usual conditions of school representation and excursions apply, with successful students having maintained wearing 
of the school uniform and consistently good behaviour throughout the year. Congratulations to all these students on 
achieving high school attendance this year! Please have all permission notes and monies returned to the front office 
by Monday 5th December  

YEAR 12 FOOD TECHNOLOGY AND HOSPITALITY  

Y12 food technology and hospitality students excur-

sion to Botero's coffee roaster and Maclean Fish Co-

op.  

We toured the processing facilities and learnt about 

food safety plans, sustainability, and tried fresh sea-

food, coffee and cakes. Thanks to Scott from Bo-

tero's , Damien from the Co-op and all your gear 

staff for an informative and delicious day. 
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HOME ECONOMICS / FOOD TECHNOLOGY  

From left Natalie Edwards and Sienna Standing Year 8 Cooking  

Darcie Carpenter Year 8 Cooking Fried Rice  

Year 9 Cooking class 

Making Pavlovas and decorating  

If there are any Year 8 or 9 Students who are interested in being a Peer 

Reading Tutor in 2023 please come and see Mrs Hart or Mr Cook this 

week 

ANNUAL PRESENTATION 

ASSEMBLY   

Our 2022 Annual Presentation Assembly will be held on 
Tuesday 13 December 2022 in the School Hall.  Arrival  

time of 9.15am for a 9.30am start.  

If your child is an award recipient, you will receive an invita-

tion in the mail to attend shortly, please keep an eye out for 

those.  

If you do receive an invite, can you please RSVP as soon as 

possible by phoning the Front Office on (02) 6654 1500 or via 

email: woolgoolga-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

PEER READING TUTORING 
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PEER READING CHRISTMAS MORNING TEA  

Over the last 13 years Library staff at Woolgoolga High have been 

curating the Premier's Reading Challenge (PRC) section of the Library 

and encouraging both staff and students to read. Over the last few 

years this has extended into the Peer Reading program and this year, 

to support classes and the COVID ILSP program. In 2022 a massive 128 

students across Years 7 to 10 completed PRC, including 27 students 

who received Gold and Platinum awards from the NSW Premier's office 

for reading 4 and 7 years respectively. Again, this year, one Year 10 

student will receive the NSW Premier's Medal at our Annual Presenta-

tion Assembly for 9 years of successful completion of the challenge. 

In 2022 up to 76 students participated in the Peer Reading program, as 

Tutors or Tutees each morning in Home Group. Reading 15 minutes 

during Home Group each day has had positive literacy results for Tu-

tors and Tutees and some students have formed bonds of friendship 

from the year-long program. On 18th November we had an end of year 

party and Tutors gave a book gift to their Tutees wishing them well and 

thanking them for their effort throughout the year. This has been a tra-

dition in Peer Reading over the last few years that is enjoyed by all. 

Congratulations to all students who are making reading a priority this 

year. Several events are on the horizon for 2023 to encourage stu-

dents to read. Nominations for Tutors and Tutees for 2023 are being 

taken and any interested students (or carers of students) are encour-

aged to see Mrs Hart in the Library asap. 

Just a reminder to record any texts read since 2nd September 2022, as 

these can be added to the Student Reading Record for 2023 PRC. Stu-

dents are also encouraged to borrow items for holiday reading. 

Happy reading everyone! 

2023 SRC Students  
Congratulations to the following students who were successful in gaining a place in the 2023 SRC group.  

A record number of staff and student votes occurred in 2022, resulting in these students gaining their respective 

positions. We look forward to the learship and enthusiasm that you bring to the role of being an SRC member.  

 

YEAR 8 2023—Gracie kennedy, Flynn Sallustio, Maximillian Rosenberg & Healy Marshall  

YEAR 9 2023—Imogen Roworth, Noah Corner, Joseph Birkett & Oscar Sutherland  

YEAR 10 2023—Ameila Stockton, Mitch Custance, Eva Witten & Charlie Murgatroyd  

YEAR 11 2023—Leevon Young, Riley March, Benjamin Warden & Ebony Singh 
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Our peer mentoring program – SMILE – (Support, Mentor, In-

spire, Listen, Encourage) is 10 years old this year! We were hon-

oured to have some of the students who founded the program 

back in 2011, Olivia Monk, Jason Brommell and Jasmine Thorpe 

join us on this occasion.  

We were joined by past SMILE student mentors who are now 

teachers at WHS -Patrick Mullan and Jason Brommell, as well as 

key staff who supported the program from its early days, includ-

ing Mrs Hall, Mrs Hart, Mr Henderson, Mr Wright, Mrs Nurm, Mr 

Young, Alison Fenton, Jo Rees and Jill Fulton.  

Representatives from service and community organisations who backed SMILE from the very start and continue 

to support it today joined us. Also in attendance were Jesse Taylor 

from Mission Australia and formerly of Headspace, Garry Maher 

formerly of Headspace, Mr Michael Hope from Woolgoolga Lions 

and Mrs Barbara Lawson from Coffs Harbour Quota Club.  

We were delighted that some of our current Year 11 and 12 SMILE 

mentors, as well as some of our recently trained Year 10 mentors 

who are already active SMILE participants and a selection of our fu-

ture SMILE mentors from Year 9 were able to celebrate with us on 

the day.  

Our Principal, Mr Guy Wright, (currently on leave), joined us and paid tribute to all the current and past mentors.  

SMILE - A program now with longevity, respect, and status- is recognised 

and valued within and beyond the school. SMILE is a grass roots program 

that has impact – there is a daily presence of SMILE in our school.  

Special thanks go to our Student Support staff, Daniel Sweed, for his tire-

less work in making SMILE such a successful program, and his predeces-

sor, Alison Fenton. Their dedication to the training of SMILE mentors and 

implementing SMILE has allowed this program to thrive over the last 10 

years.  

Many thanks to Jill Fulton for showcasing 

many of the archival SMILE pictures accu-

mulated over the years – a treasure trove 

of memories!  

It has been my privilege to have been part 

of SMILE since its inception.  

Ian Cook  

HT Welfare  
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Any parents, carers and organisations that are interested in the SMILE Program or would like to have their 

child mentored in the program please contact our School Support Officer Daniel Sweed on 02 6654 1500 

The NSW Education Parent App has several new features making it even easier for parents and carers to stay 
in touch with the latest news and get emergency updates from school. Payments can now be easily made us-
ing the app and school newsletters can be viewed, as well as upcoming school events and the latest school 
news. The app is designed to streamline communication between schools and parents and carers with fea-
tures such as push notifications to your phone, so you never miss any important news or an upcoming event. 
You will also be able to receive emergency updates such as school closures. Please download the app via the 
Apple Store or Google Play on your phone. For further information on the app visit NSW Education Parent 
App. 

NSW Education Parent App 

https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/strategies-and-reports/schools-digital-strategy/projects-and-initiatives/nsw-education-parent-app?fbclid=IwAR0VfUpThC5Myonve9rIQm9KnCOMwFHVHcp7RaKAB-4vLShBO42I0wAjCbY
https://education.nsw.gov.au/about-us/strategies-and-reports/schools-digital-strategy/projects-and-initiatives/nsw-education-parent-app?fbclid=IwAR0VfUpThC5Myonve9rIQm9KnCOMwFHVHcp7RaKAB-4vLShBO42I0wAjCbY
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DORRIGO SHOW AG SHOW  

Students from the Agricultural Show Team attended Dorri-

go show on Saturday with their Rhode Island Red bantams. 

They won champion Rhode Island Red and Champion soft 

feather bantam (opposite sex) with a very fine rooster. 

Their honey exhibit won 2nd place. There was an impres-

sive selection of cattle and students enjoyed watching the 

judging of these amazing animals. It was a great day up on 

the beautiful tablelands and we are now looking forward to 

next year with a number of shows to attend. This group is 

open to all students of Woolgoolga High School. If you have 

any questions please visit Mr Whitburn in the Science 

staffroom during break times.  

CHRISTMAS READING CHALLENGE 

The Literacy Team is running a Christmas Reading Challenge over these Christmas holidays. 

Students are encouraged to complete all the reading items on the list and return their completed chal-

lenge, signed by themselves and their parent/carer, to Mrs. Hadlow in the English staffroom by Friday the 

3rd of February.  

Students are welcome to borrow books from the school library to read in the holidays or can access the 

Woolgoolga library between 10am and 5pm Monday to Friday and 10am-12pm on a Saturday.  

Happy reading :)  
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SPORT CHOICES FOR TERM 1 2023   
Students have the opportunity to select their Sport for Term 1, 2023. There are many fun and cost efficient 

choices. If students do not select a sport by the end of the term, they will be allocated a sport by Mr Lock.  

To select their sport, students must go to their PDHPE google classroom and complete the google form.  

Activities include:  

 Walking and Beach Activites ( Woolgoolga and 

Safety Beach) 

 Walk and Golf - $10 each week 
 Basketball - Wiigulga Sport complex $2 
 OSSA, (needs to be completed to do surfing) 
 Surfing, must have completed OSSA course - $3 

(bus each week 
 Strong Fast Fit - $7 + $3 (bus each week 
 Squash $7 +$6 (bus each week) 
 Mountain biking 
 Netball - $3 (bus each week) 
 Volleyball - Wiigulga Sport complex $2 
 Walk and Learn to surf $10 each week 
 Futsal - Wiigulga Sport complex $2 

 Environmental Group 
 So Gun Gymnastics $10 + $3 (bus each week) 
 League Tag - Wiigulga Sport complex 
 Walking Red Rock boardwalk $3 (bus each 

week) 
 Corindi Skate Park $3 (bus each week) 
 Soccer - Wiigulga Sport complex  
 Lawn bowls $5 each week 
 Ice Skating $12 + $6 bus each week 
 10 pin bowling $10 + $6 
 Paddle Boarding - Woolgoolga lake, $3 Bus each 

week 
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YEAR 9 EXCURSION TO BRISBANE 
Last Monday, Year 9 set off for their 2-day excursion as we all 

missed 2021's excursion due to Covid, we were just relieved to 

have a plan that was actually going to happen. Perhaps this is 

why every student was on the bus, ready to go early. But the 

punctuality lasted for both days - something we were very im-

pressed with. 

We had the day at Wet n Wild, the weather was great, and the 

riding (with lots of screaming) was a lot of fun. We quickly got 

to our accommodation in Brisbane, changed and were back on 

the bus for our Brisbane River Cruise.  

Lucky for us (or unlucky for us????), the storm hit just as we 

departed. But within 20 minutes, the rainbows came out, and 

the river looked majestic. We ate (never enough food Mrs 

Beedie) , played our music, and even a few people ended up 

dancing. The river meandered around Brisbane, so we saw 

some beautiful views and spent some time just chatting and 

chilling. 

We then went to Southbank - a few cashed-up kids jumped on 

the Ferris wheel, and then we played around the Brisbane sign 

before walking home. The vending machine at the hostel made 

a huge profit, and we were off for showers and bed, then talk-

ing and talking and talking, then for some sleep when Mrs 

Beedie came and 'tucked us in' and turned out lights.  

The next morning we had a huge hot breakfast and cereal be-

fore venturing to the Crank Indoor Rock Climbing Centre. Boul-

dering, the Ninja Parkour course and the rock wall climb all 

proved challenging - and while Mr Pursch and Mr Kinnamont 

tried to become the Crank Kings, they did not win any challeng-

es that we are aware of! 

Lunch at Maccas and off to the planetarium - the bus played up, 

and the teachers looked at each other wondering if we were 

going to be staying another night - but it came good and off to 

the planetarium we went. Teachers had a few guesses as to 

who would fall asleep - but no snoring was heard by those who 

napped while the rest of us had our journey out into the stars. 

Our travel home, dinner at Ballina service centre (Beedie was 

learning to feed us all the time), and some 'great' singing (Max 

and John may disagree)  got us home that night. Obviously, the 

punctuality was due to great parenting - as everyone was there 

on pick-up time.  

Special thanks to Mr Kinnamont and Mr Pursch for giving Year 9 

their 2 days as well as their relaxed, supportive presence - they 

brought the fun. Thank you to parents for entrusting us with 

your gorgeous children. Also, to the Year 9s, thank you for com-

ing - it was wonderful. Our 2023 Year 10 (how did that happen) 

will be announced soon. 
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Careers 

A successful Music Concert was held on Friday 18 November in 

Music Room 1 much to the delight of the huge number of stu-

dents who attended and were thoroughly entertained. Perfor-

mances were provided by I'm & Milly, Ava and Jam Jar. We had 

great feedback from the audience members and look forward 

to bringing back more concerts in the new year. 

Mr Dominey 

Music Concert  

On Thursday 24 November, Ms 

Hansen took 7 Students from 

Woolgoolga High School along with 

90 other students from the Coffs/

Clarence Schools on a QLD Univer-

sity excursion. It involved 5  QLD 

University Campuses with tours, 

workshops and presentations and  

also staying at the Union College 

Student Accommodation.  

Upcoming Careers events/webinars 

 Byron Bay SAE Creative Media Institute Excursion  

            Wed 14 Dec-7.30pm to 3pm 

 Year 12 HSC Results released  Thurs 15 Dec-6am 

 Year 12 NSW ATARS released  Thurs 15 Dec-9am 

 University of Newcastle Info Day  Thurs 15 Dec-10am 

          https://www.newcastle.edu.au/study/info-day  

 SCU Options Day-National Marine Science Centre 

          Thurs 15 Dec-1pm to 2pm 

 SCU Options Day-Coffs Harbour 

          Thurs 15 Dec-2pm to 5pm 

           https://www.scu.edu.au/options-day/  

 UOW ATAR Information Webinar 

         Thurs 15 Dec-6pm 

         https://uow-au.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_we1F6tl-

SXqoIy8QAd9x6g 

 University of Sydney Info Day 

          Fri 16 Dec-8.30am to 2pm 

          https://infoday.sydney.edu.au/  

https://www.newcastle.edu.au/study/info-day
https://www.scu.edu.au/options-day/
https://uow-au.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_we1F6tl-SXqoIy8QAd9x6g
https://uow-au.zoom.us/webinar/register/WN_we1F6tl-SXqoIy8QAd9x6g
https://infoday.sydney.edu.au/
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Careers 
JOB VACANCIES 

Please visit the Woolgoolga High School Careers website  to 

obtain further information about these new jobs.  

Click on Workplace Learning then Vacancies & Opportunities. 

(Please scroll down on the left to see all vacancies) 

 

Apprenticeships/Traineeships 

 Apprentice Chefs at Bonville Golf Resort and Pacific Bay Re-
sort 

 Delivery Drivers and In-Store Team Members at Domino’s 
Woolgoolga 

 Trainee Customer Resolution Officer (Local Government) at 
City of Coffs Harbour (2023) 

 Plumbing Apprenticeships at Coffs Harbour 

 2023 NSW Government Infrastructure Traineeships (Year 12 
School Leaver)  

 Motel Receptionist Trainee at Coffs Harbour 

 Junior Claims Administrator at Hello Claims, Coffs Harbour 

 AFL Game Development Trainees at AFL SportsReady, Coffs 
Harbour (2023) 

 2 Carpentry Apprenticeships at Nu-Era Kitchens and Bath-
rooms, Coffs Harbour 

 2023 NSW Government Infrastructure Traineeship (Female) 
at Coffs Harbour (Year 12 School leaver) 

 2023 Government Traineeship (Indigenous) at Coffs Harbour 
(Year 12 School leaver) 

 2023 Government Traineeship (Indigenous female) at Coffs 
Harbour (Year 12 School leaver 

 

Full-time/Part-time work 

 Baristas at Nuovo Cafe, Park Beach Plaza 

https://woolgoolgahighcareers.com/
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